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CHURCH NEWS – Revd Mandy
Dear Friends,
The sun is shining with a lovely mellow autumn light while I write this and on my desk in front of me is 
a parcel with a shiny new diary in it. One of the quirks of being a vicar is that next year begins for me on 
November 28th this year! Next year it’ll be a different date, just to make life more interesting! Getting my 
new diary is always exciting, and I like to savour the clean, clear, empty pages with their promise of endless 
possibilities even though I know I could fill lots of them up already.

This year, I welcome my diary with more hope and joy than last. My hopes are that it won’t be marked by 
crossings out and rearrangements, but weddings, baptisms and summer fetes will remain in place, unthreatened 
by a pandemic. My joy is that my diary reminds me of the gift of life, which comes to us one day at a time and 
we have the gift of choice and the capacity to plan and prepare.

Of course, my diary has its good and bad points. My love of it tempts me to rush ahead in time and to miss out 
on all the good things which autumn brings. This time of year in all its changing beauty does strange things to 
time and we should take time over it. As the light gives way to darkness and chilliness creeps up on us, we may 
find our memories are knocking on our hearts and minds a bit louder and the past suddenly doesn’t seem so 
long ago.  

Maybe this is a connection to our primeval ancestors who huddled together for warmth and shared their stories 
or maybe we’re less distracted by our gardens, but whatever the reason, this is a season for remembering.
From Halloween to All Saints Day to Bonfire night and Remembrance Day, we’ll be remembering. If we carve 
pumpkins, shake sparklers at the dark or keep a respectful silence, we’ll be joining in with countless others 
and continuing what generations before us have done. Our past may well come close to our present and that’s 
important to help us prepare for our future.

May God bless you in all your remembering and all your planning. 

Here’s a prayer which you might find helpful:
In darkness and in light, In trouble and joy, Help us, heavenly Father, To trust your love,
To serve your purpose, And to praise your name, Through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

NEWS FROM ST HELEN’S, THORNEY – Anne Massey

	 Wednesday 22nd September	 –	 COFFEE & CHAT from 11-12 noon plus LIBRARY VAN
	 Saturday 25rd October	 –	� COMMUNITY COFFEE AFTERNOON raising funds for MacMillan Cancer charity 

from 2.30-4pm
	 Sunday 3rd October	 –	 HARVEST CELEBRATION from 3.30pm (Outdoors weather permitting)
	 Sunday 17th October	 –	� MORNING WORSHIP, Lay-led, starting at 10am to finish in time for Thorney 

Autumn Clean-up (litter pick). NOTE the early start time of the service
	 Wednesday 20th October	 –	 COFFEE & CHAT frlom 11-12 noon plus LIBRARY VAN
	 Sunday 14th November	 –	 REMEMBRANCE SERVICE at 10.30am
	 Wednesday 17th November	 –	 COFFEE & CHAT plus LIBRARY VAN
	 Sunday 5th December	 –	 HOLY COMMUNION at 10.30am

We are looking forward to holding our special Celebration for Harvest on Sunday 3rd October at 3.30pm similar to last 
year, so we can stay outside if the weather is good. Please bring along donations of tinned/ packet food or toiletries for 
the Foodbanks. Save all your recyclable plastic to see if you can meet the challenge of our Plastic Fantastic Scarecrow 
Competition and don’t forget to buy your lucky numbers to have a chance to win a prize in the Harvest Hamper raffle!

Keeping fingers crossed we hope to have our CAROLS BY CANDLELIGHT on Wednesday 15th December at 7.30pm 
with the Lincs Fire and Rescue Concert Band in attendance! This will be a ticket-only event due to number restrictions 
at the time of planning. Priority for tickets, which will be FREE & will go initially to people taking part in the service, regular 
churchgoers at St Helen’s followed by Thorney residents and if space permits, people from other villages too. (Tickets can 
be reserved after December 1st by contacting: annardennison@aol.com or Tel: 01522 702748)
 
Look forward to seeing you at St Helen’s soon!
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NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH, HARBY WITH SWINETHORPE – Bridget Wells

The concert in church on August 25th with The Cherry Stone Duo was excellent. Our thanks to William and 
Emily. We think this is the first time a harp has been played in the church.

A record number of cyclists, raising money for The Connection at St. Martin-in-the-Fields, set off from the church 
yard, at the start of the Bank Holiday weekend, after a blessing by Rev. Ken Potter. The first stop was a Lincoln 
Cathedral and the last, at the tomb of Queen Eleanor in Westminster Abbey.

The wedding of Daniel Lilley and Alexandra Bradley was held on August 21st. Best wishes to them.  
It was lovely to hear the bells ringing.

Join us for tips and ideas on eco-friendly living!

“Are You Bin Smart ?”
Competition With Prizes m  

Free Refreshments

Interactive Fun Activities!

Boole Top
Recycling Station

Cliion
Refill Station

Healthy Autumn
Recipes Cooking Demo

Newark & Sherwood
Recycling Info Stall

#whtgoinggreen

2nd October 2021 | 10am - 1pm
Harby Village Hall

Great Big Green Saturday

Find out more        whtgoinggeen.org.uk
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Harby Playing Fields Update
There have been significant changes at the playing field this year. Firstly, an almost complete change of committee 
members.  After many years of great service to the village and the surrounding area Steve Hogg and his team handed 
over the reins to a new set of villagers to build on their achievements. The current Playing Fields Committee would like to 
offer our thanks to everyone for their commitment over the years. 

The key players in the new team are:- 
Lionel Thursby – Chair, Matt Tucker – Treasurer, Pat Mackenzie – Secretary 
This team is supported by 7 further villagers.

We also have a group of volunteers to help whenever tasks arise. We would like this group to be much larger so 
that many hands can make light work of the repairs, maintenance and upgrades that are required. Currently, the 
time being invested is concentrated on a small number of individuals, if you can, please contact us and offer to 
get involved, it would be much appreciated !  

What’s happening or planned……

PLAY AREA
After a great deal of effort and application of skills Alex managed to obtain a grant to replace condemned play 
equipment and upgrade the range of equipment. The Grant required us to contribute a sum from reserves to make a total 
of 50k inc vat.

After discussion, the committee decided to focus the grant to obtain high quality, low maintenance equipment which 
increased the variety and also ensured that there was a transition of experiences for infants through to teenagers, 
whilst providing a proportional approach to less able users. The Queen Eleanor school children were consulted about what 
equipment they would like to be added.
A decision was also reached that the monies should be spent on purchasing equipment rather than surfacing of the areas 
and that we would undertake some aspects of the works ourselves to make best use of the grant.

The new equipment is now in place and awaiting quality and safety inspections, we hope to open parts of the facilities at 
the start of October.
The mound of soil is the base for reusing an embankment slide which we own, this was not part of the works covered by 
the grant and is an ongoing village project. This also allowed us to redirect the money that would have been used for the 
disposal of that spoil.
We have removed the bark area previously surrounding the infant play. The whole area was levelled with imported soil 
and seeded. 
Thanks must be given here to Trevor Medley, Mark Fearn and Chris Medley for their generosity of time, skills and 
specialist equipment. 
The fall protection is now provided by rubber matting to the new and some existing equipment with the gravel area 
retained to the high climbing frame zone.
Due to the very dry summer period and the construction machinery involved the seeded areas have suffered and need 
some time to recover so please be patient as this occurs over the next few months. 

CAR BOOTS
These have continued on a biweekly basis shared with North Scarle.  The last two for this year are 19th September and 
3rd October.  The attendance of vendors and buyers this year has been mixed.  The events have been run by, and for 
the benefit of, various village groups.  If your group would like to run a car boot, please contact us.

FIREWORKS DISPLAY 5TH NOVEMBER 6PM
After two years of cancellations due to weather and COVID the event is back on !!!
Professional firework display, bonfire, food and music. Firework and other costs have risen therefore the entrance fee 
will be £5 for everyone above the age of 15. Cash only payments is our current request. All proceeds to the playing field 
running costs.

Bonfires are a tradition that we would like to maintain however they do harm the environment.  In recognition of this we 
have sourced the materials from a managed source.  The less controlled additions of garden waste etc. will no longer be 
available so please do not add anything to the bonfire. The gates will be locked with a new padlock and no access will 
be permitted.

We need in excess of 20 volunteers to run this effectively and safely so please let us know how you can help!! We need 
help with food preparation and serving, car parking, entrance fees, setting up and dismantling safety fencing. This is our 
major fund-raising event and needs to go well.

PAVILION
This available for hire through the secretary, Pat Mackenzie on 01522 702906. 
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FINANCE 
As a reminder to all the playing field is financed by the 
efforts of our community and not by the local authority. 
Please support our events.

COMMUNICATION
We will advertise our events in the Trio, on Facebook, on 
the Harby village website and by posters / flyers, if there 
are other methods that you feel would be beneficial please 
let us know.

OUR PURPOSE
We exist to provide play facilities for the people of Harby 
and the surrounding villages. We also provide a facility 
for visitors to the area and those using other village 
businesses.
There are regular visits from schools and individuals with 
less able children who find our quieter environment more 
beneficial, secure and safe for their challenged children.

OUR AIMS 
To improve the variety, quantity and quality of facilities 
and events that we offer.
To encourage more use of the football field area for team 
sports.

We hope all villagers will continue to enjoy the playing field, 
pavilion and its facilities. Again, any help/volunteering that 
you can do, would be welcomed! Just contact a member of 
the committee.

John Howard
Deputy Chair

Harby Art Group

Harby Art Group are looking for 
new members.

 
We are a small group who meet in 
Harby Village Hall on Wednesdays 

1.00pm – 3.00pm

It is a social gathering for  
like-minded people who enjoy 

sketching and painting. Any level 
of proficiency is welcome, from 

beginner level onwards.

A free “taster” session is available 
for anyone interested who wants 

to pop in and try it.

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  

We will be holding 2 Saturday morning flu clinics on 
 

Saturday 18 September 2021, from 8.00 am – 12.30 pm 
Saturday 23 October 2021, from 8.00 am – 12.30 pm 

 
We are aiming to vaccinate 100% of eligible patients this year, as defined by NHS guidelines.  We may be able to 

open our offer beyond those eligible after 31 October 2021 (dependent on stocks/uptake). 
 

Saturday clinics will focus on patients who are able to walk and stand unaided for up to 20 minutes.  No 
seating available.  Flu Vaccinations (and possibly 3rd COVID vaccine once details are confirmed) will be 

administered with patients stood up and a strict one-way system through the Practice will be in operation.  
 We will continue to wear face coverings to protect your healthcare setting.     

 
For patients with mobility issues we will be holding weekday flu clinics.  Our PCAs will triage at the time of 

booking. 
 

Housebound patients will be contacted by the practice in due course. 
 

These are appointment only clinics.  Appointments will be available to book from 1 September 2021.  Please 
contact the number below, book online or ask at Reception. 

For Appointments telephone:  01636 892156    8.00am – 6.15pm 
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

E-Mail: collingham.medicalcentre@nhs.net 
 

 

Seasonal Flu Vaccination Campaign 2021 

 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 
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Dogs Achieving

“My feet are killing me” 
If this sounds like you, then call to book your appointment NOW! 

Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, there’s no need to suffer in silence. 
 

SSaallllyy  SSmmiitthh    
BBooddyy  aanndd  SSoollee  

The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    

Chiropodist 
Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262  

Harby Village Hall
We are really pleased to welcome  
back our regular groups: 
Toddlers Thursday 10.00am – 12.00pm

Art Group Wednesday 1.00pm – 3.00pm  

Craft Circle 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month  
1.30pm – 3.30pm

History Group last Wednesday in the month  
7.30pm – 9.00pm

We also have new sessions for youngsters on 
Wednesdays led by a SupaStrikers coach. 4.20pm – 
5.00pm 3-4 year olds, 5.05pm – 5.50pm 5-6 year olds.

If you would like to book the hall for a group event 
or family celebration, please ring Janet Medley 07733 273524, who will be able to help you.

Harby Village Hall 
We are really pleased to welcome 
back our regular groups:  

Toddlers Thurs. 10.00am – 12.00pm 

Art Group Wed. 1.00pm – 3.00pm   

Craft Circle 2nd & 4th Thurs. of the 
month 1.30pm – 3.30pm 

History Group last Wed. in the month 
7.30pm – 9.00pm 

We also have new sessions for youngsters on Wednesdays led by a SupaStrikers 
coach. 4.20pm – 5.00pm 3-4 year olds, 5.05pm-5:50pm 5-6 year olds. 

If you would like to book the hall for a group event or family celebration, please 
ring Janet Medley 07733 273524, who will be able to help you. 
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      Thorney Harby & Wigsley 
           Voluntary Car Scheme 

 
All adults from Thorney, Harby, Wigsley, N & S Clifton and 

Spalford welcome to come along 

ANNUAL MEETING 
Monday, October 25th  2021 at 7pm 

in Harby Village Hall. 

 

 FREE REFRESHMENTS &  

COLD FINGER BUFFET PROVIDED 
For more details or if you would like a lift to / from the meeting 

, and to confirm attendance 

please contact Co-ordinator: Clare Welfare  on 

Tel:07717-17-88-00 or Email:thwvcs@gmail.com 
Full details about the Car Scheme can be found on our website: 

thwvcs.co.uk 
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Ethically sourced, sustainable and cruelty free household products! 

Here are just some of the fantastic products available: 

EVERY SATURDAY 10AM-12PM @ THE RON BEAT PAVILION, SOUTH CLIFTON 

For our full product range, check out our Facebook page or come down and see us! 

Bring along your containers and we’ll fill them! 
Prices by volume—fill as much or as little as you’d like 

www.facebook.com/southcliftonrefillstation 

We also stock a wide range of ethically sourced household items from 
scourers, sponges and soap dishes to toothbrushes, dental floss and 

hairbrushes 

NATURAL SHAMPOO 
£1.32 per 100ml 

BODYWASH 
£1.48 per 100ml 

NON-BIO LAUNDRY LIQUID 
25p per 100ml 

HAND SOAP 
48p per 100ml 

WASHING-UP LIQUID 
22p per 100ml 

FABRIC CONDITIONER 
19p per 100ml 

MULTI-PURPOSE CLEANER 
28p per 100ml 

NATURAL CONDITIONER 
£1.32 per 100ml 

CAKE AND REFRESHMENTS ALSO AVAILABLE 
Pop over for a drink and chat—we’d love to see 

you! 
Takeaway and outdoor seating. Social distancing rules apply and masks 

must be worn inside the station 
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Become our Friend today by calling 01427 788 464 or visiting BransbyHorses.co.uk

/BransbyHorses

@BransbyHorses

bransbyhorsesCharity No: 1075601. Company Limited by Guarantee Registered in England and Wales No: 3711676

Find us at LN1 2PH • 01427 788 464
BransbyHorses.co.uk

Founded in 1968, Bransby Horses is one of the 
UK’s largest equine welfare and rescue charities, dedicated 

to improving the lives of horses, ponies, donkeys and mules. 

You can help support your local charity from just £5 a month by 
becoming a Friend of Bransby Horses. You will have exclusive access 

to our online members area, VIP invites to special events throughout the 
year and receive regular updates about what is happening at the charity.

Become a member, become my friend

of Bransby Horses
Friends
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Harby Parish Council Update
Clerk
As the final restrictions have now been lifted and the schools have returned after the summer holidays, life 
continues to return to normal. Although the need for caution still remains it does feel like we can now spend 
more time with friends and family doing the things that we had all enjoyed in the past.

Scarecrow Festival
The Parish Council do hope that everyone is getting ready for the festival on Saturday 2nd October and will 
be putting out their scarecrows for everyone to see. We do hope that it will be a good event, please send the 
Clerk any feedback you might have.

This leads on nicely to the next item which is taking place on the same weekend.

Wigsley Harby & Thorney Going Green
Have you visited their website whtgoinggreen.org or Facebook Group m.facebook.com/groups/whtgoing?  
Why not take a look, take the quiz or get involved in their projects aiming to work together to make our 
Wigsley, Harby and Thorney community more climate-friendly.

The group will be holding an event on Saturday the 2nd October at Harby Village Hall. Please watch out for 
more details nearer the time.

Grit Bins
As we move into the winter months, please take care on the roads. The Parish Council has provided grit bins 
in the following locations:
	 •	 Wigsley Road, on the bridge
	 •	 Station Road, at the entrance to the cycle track
	 •	 High Street/Wigsley Road Junction
	 •	 Low Street/High Street/Station Road Junction
	 •	 Low Street/Wigsley Road Junction

This grit is provided for anyone to use on the public roads in the village which may need it. If you would like to 
volunteer to spread this grit for the benefit of everyone, please do contact the Clerk.

This grit is not for use on private drives, you should have your own supply for this purpose.

Parish Website/Social Media
Please keep your eyes on the website http://www.harby-notts.org.uk and Facebook www.facebook.com/
Harby-Parish-Council-529209784087559 for information between TRIO publications. Of particular note is the 
diary section which will be updated regularly as new events are arranged.

The next Ordinary Meeting is at 7:30pm, Thursday 18th November in the Village Hall Committee Room. If 
any members of the public would like to attend, please let us know in advance as we need to try and maintain 
Covid security for all attendees. Please see the notice board or the website nearer the time for the full agenda.

Please continue to stay safe!

	 Caron Ballantyne, Harby Parish Clerk	 ( 01636 893342
	 : ParishClerk@Harby-Notts.org.uk	 8 www.harby-notts.org.ukPLASTIC  FANTASTIC  SCARECROWS in Thorney!! 

 

Our HHaarrvveesstt  CCeelleebbrraattiioonn  on  SSuunnddaayy,,  OOccttoobbeerr  33rrdd will be similar to last year and we hope that 
once again the weather will be kind to us. This year you are invited to make a ppllaassttiicc  
ffaannttaassttiicc  ssccaarreeccrrooww using as much waste plastic as you can find- best save the contents of 
your silver waste bin to see what you can put to good use! You are asked to display your 
scarecrow by securing it to the Play Park fence from 10am (but definitely before 3pm) on 
the day.   

We hope you will join us at 3.30pm in following a vintage tractor & trailer up West Rd, Main 
Street and on to the Play Park collecting donations of tinned/packet food & toiletries for the 
local Food Banks on the way, whilst singing along to well known harvest songs with the 
Thorney Singers. After a short harvest thanksgiving in the Play Park the winners of the 
Harvest raffle & other fabulous prizes will be announced. (If you haven’t already requested 
your Harvest Raffle lucky numbers contact Clare on 07957-997-334.)  The winner of the 
scarecrow competition will be the scarecrow made with the most waste plastic & his/her 
owner will receive a gift voucher plus consolation sweets for everyone else. Bring your own 
drinks & picnic – weather permitting, to enjoy socialising afterwards. AA  ggrreeaatt  ddaayy  iinn  pprroossppeecctt  
&&  yyoouurr  ssuuppppoorrtt  wwiillll  bbee  vveerryy  mmuucchh  aapppprreecciiaatteedd--  tthhaannkk  yyoouu!!    

  

  

PLASTIC FANTASTIC SCARECROWS in Thorney!!
Our Harvest Celebration on Sunday, October 3rd will be similar to last year and we hope that once again the weather will be 
kind to us. This year you are invited to make a plastic fantastic scarecrow using as much waste plastic as you can find- best save 
the contents of your silver waste bin to see what you can put to good use! You are asked to display your scarecrow by securing 
it to the Play Park fence from 10am (but definitely before 3pm) on the day.  
We hope you will join us at 3.30pm in following a vintage tractor & trailer up West Rd, Main Street and on to the Play Park 
collecting donations of tinned/packet food & toiletries for the local Food Banks on the way, whilst singing along to well known 
harvest songs with the Thorney Singers. After a short harvest thanksgiving in the Play Park the winners of the Harvest raffle 
& other fabulous prizes will be announced. (If you haven’t already requested your Harvest Raffle lucky numbers contact Clare on 
07957-997-334.)  The winner of the scarecrow competition will be the scarecrow made with the most waste plastic & his/her 
owner will receive a gift voucher plus consolation sweets for everyone else. Bring your own drinks & picnic – weather permitting, 
to enjoy socialising afterwards. A great day in prospect & your support will be very much appreciated- thank you!
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Congratulations  

to local girl Sophie Wells 

for winning gold and silver medals at 
the Tokyo Paralympic Games 

 
 

Congratulations 
to local girl  

Sophie Wells
for winning gold and 

silver medals  
at the Tokyo 

Paralympic Games

 

  Queen Eleanor Primary School 
Community Aspiration Resilience Empathy 

 
NEW HEAD – Mrs J Woolnough 

It is with great excitement and honour that I take up the new Headship of Queen Eleanor Primary School. These are 

challenging yet inspiring times as we open up our new Nursery provision – with a fabulous new-look outside area - 

and convert the building to house a new classroom in what was our Resources Room and, before that, our school 

kitchen! I am sure you will have also spotted and admired our wonderful garden/allotment area which has been 

tirelessly worked on by Mr Waby, Ms Simpson and a band of generous helpers and contributors. Thank you all so 

much! 

We warmly welcome everyone who is new to our school community: new pupils, parents and two members of staff 

– Mrs Arthur and Mr George, already known to the children, but now enthusiastic and valued members of our Team. 

This year we look to continue adding to our numbers so that the school remains sustainable for many years to come. 

We have places available in all year groups except Year 6. We would be delighted to have the opportunity to show 

prospective parents round our lovely school and discuss what makes Queen Eleanor so special. Just ring to book an 

appointment on 01522 703428. 

Let’s hope that this term can be the start of something new, exciting and hopefully, a bit more normal than what we 

have seen in the past 18 months! 

 

 

Diary Dates:  
 
Harvest Festival: 28.9.21 10a.m. in Harby Church  

Phonics and Early Reading Meeting: 21.9.21 at 3p.m. at school.  

Eden Camp Visit for KS2: 4.10.21  
School Photos: 5.10.21  

Parents Evening: 12.10.21  

D.A.R.E Graduation for Year 5 and Year 6 parents:  
6.12.21 at 11.00 a.m. in the School Hall  

Christmas Carol Service: 15.12.21 10.30a.m. and  

6 p.m. in Harby Church  

Christmas Lunch: 15.12.21 
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and convert the building to house a new classroom in what was our Resources 
Room and, before that, our school kitchen! I am sure you will have also spotted 
and admired our wonderful garden/allotment area which has been tirelessly 
worked on by Mr Waby, Ms Simpson and a band of generous helpers and 
contributors. Thank you all so much!

We warmly welcome everyone who is new to our school community: new 
pupils, parents and two members of staff – Mrs Arthur and Mr George, already 
known to the children, but now enthusiastic and valued members of our Team.
This year we look to continue adding to our numbers so that the school remains 
sustainable for many years to come. We have places available in all year 
groups except Year 6. We would be delighted to have the opportunity to show 
prospective parents round our lovely school and discuss what makes Queen 
Eleanor so special. Just ring to book an appointment on 01522 703428.

Let’s hope that this term can be the start of something new, exciting and 
hopefully, a bit more normal than what we have seen in the past 18 months!

Diary Dates: Eden Camp Visit for KS2 – 4th October, School Photos – 
5th October, Parents Evening – 12th October, D.A.R.E Graduation for 
Year 5 and Year 6 parents – 6th December at 11.00 a.m. in the School Hall, 
Christmas Carol Service – 15th December 10.30a.m. and 6 p.m. in Harby 
Church, Christmas Lunch – 15th December.
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Forthcoming Events
OCTOBER 2021 

	 1st – 4th	 –	 Harby Scarecrow Festival
	 Sat. 2nd	 –	 Great Big Green Saturday event, Harby Village Hall , 10.00am-1.00pm
 	 Sun. 3rd	 –	� Thorney Plastic Fantastic Scarecrows
		  –	 Car Boot Sale, Harby Playing Fields
		  –	 St Helen’s Church Thorney, Harvest Celebration, 3.30pm
	 Thurs. 14th	 –	 Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm-3.30pm
	 Sun. 17th	 –	 St Helen’s Church Thorney, Morning Worship, 10.00am
		  –	� Autumn Community Clear Up, Wigsley & Harby 10.30am-1.00pm, 

Thorney 11.00am-1.00pm
	 Wed. 20th	 –	� Mobile Library: Harby Station Road 9.50-10.05, Queen Eleanor Primary 

School 10.05-10.40, Millfield Close 10.45-11.00. Wigsley – Post Box 
11.05-11.15. Thorney - Church 11.20-11.50 Coffee & Chat 11.00-12.00

	 Sun. 24th	 – 	 All Saints Church Harby, Morning Worship, 10.30am
	 Mon. 25th	 –	 TH&W Voluntary Car Scheme AGM, Harby Village Hall, 7.00pm
	 Wed. 27th	 –		 Harby History Group, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 7.30pm
	 Thurs. 28th	 –	 Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm-3.30pm

NOVEMBER 2021 
	 Fri. 5th	 –	 Bonfire & Fireworks, Harby Playing Fields, 6.00pm
	 Sun. 7th	 –	 All Saints Church Harby, Holy Communion, 10.30am
	 Thurs. 11th	 –	 Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm-3.30pm
	 Sun. 14th	 –	 St Helen’s Church Thorney, Remembrance Service, 10.30am
		  –	 All Saints Church Harby, Remembrance Service, 10.45am
	 Wed. 17th	 –	� Mobile Library: Harby Station Road 9.50-10.05, Queen Eleanor Primary 

School 10.05-10.40, Millfield Close 10.45-11.00. Wigsley – Post Box 
11.05-11.15. Thorney - Church 11.20-11.50 Coffee & Chat 11.00-12.00

	 Thurs. 18th	 –	 Harby Parish Council Meeting, Harby Village Hall, 7.30pm
	 Wed. 24th	 –	 Harby History Group, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 7.30pm
	 Thurs. 25th	 –	 Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm-3.30pm
	 Sun. 28th	 –	 All Saints Church Harby, Morning Worship, 10.30am

DECEMBER 2021 
	 Sun. 5th	 –	 St Helen’s Church, Thorney, Holy Communion, 10.30am
	 Wed. 15th	 –	� St Helen’s Church, Thorney, Carols by Candlelight, 7.30pm  

with Lincoln Fire & Rescue Brass Band

Toddler Group, Harby Village Hall, every Thursday (term time) 10.00am
Harby Art Group, Harby Village Hall, every Wednesday 1.00pm-3.00pm

Please contact Jayne Rose if you would like your future events to be included
Tel. 01522 703510   or e-mail:  jayne@oldcobblers.co.uk
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Village Clubs & Organisations Contact List

HARBY
Parish Council	 Caron Ballantyne	 01636 893342
Bowls Club	 Carol Dallamore	 703461
Playing Field	 Pat Mackenzie	 702906
Village Hall	 Janet Medley	 07733 273524
	 Jayne Rose	 703510
Queen Eleanor School	 Mrs J Woolnough/Lisa Lister	 703428
Newsletter	 Ann Williams	 703766
Bellringers	 Jayne Rose	 703510
History Group	 Louise Herrick	 703662
Parent Toddler	 Katie Walker	 703897
Heating Oil Syndicate	 David Rose	 703510
Friends of Queen Eleanor	 Cora Jones	 07860 641795

Nottinghamshire Police	 PC Gareth Nicholls	 07525 226394
	 Non-Emergencies	 101
CLP	 Janet Medley	 703304
Craft Circle	 Sue Paine	 702518
C of E East Trent Admin	 Christine Hasman	 01636 679105
T H &W Car Scheme	 Clare Welfare	 07717 178800
HARBY CLP	 Jayne Rose	 703510

WIGSLEY
CLP	 Clive Thompson	 702014

THORNEY
CLP	 Anna Dennison	 702748

Harby History Group
– Louise Herrick 703662 - email: harbyhistory@outlook.com

After the summer break we have 3 final meetings of the year. Please note that we have temporarily moved from the 
Village Hall lounge to the main hall. The hall committee kindly requests that you arrive wearing face masks, but these can 
be removed if you wish once everyone is seated. 

Coming up:-
	 29 September	 –	 Early Medieval Lincolnshire. Guest speaker Dr Erik Grigg.
	 27 October	 –	� Katherine’s House. Guest speaker & author Sarah Hogg, who lives at Kettlethorpe 

Manor former home of Katherine Swynford. Books for sale on the night.
	 24 November	 –	 Slea Navigation. Returning guest speaker Graeme Wade.

Meetings are on the last Wednesday of the month in the village hall and unless specified start at 7:30 pm. £2 entry. 
Everyone is welcome. Please phone me if you want more information or even just a bit of encouragement to attend. New 
members welcome on a regular or casual basis. All meetings are subject to change based on current Covid restrictions.

The Trio is printed by Ruddocks, a family 
owned business holding ISO14001 
environmental management certification 
along with FSC® certification. They are 
also a corporate partner to IEMA (Institute 
of Environmental Management and 
Assessment).

The paper used is from sustainable 
sources and each edition carries the 
FSC® certification claim. Along with these 
certifications Ruddocks also carbon 
capture all of their paper purchases as they 
strive to go Carbon Neutral by 2030. 

This means your latest 
edition is the most 
environmentally friendly and 
sustainable it has ever been.

Enjoy reading and if you 
decide not to keep it,  
please recycle it.
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